THORN TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION

Zoning Members Present:

Rick McCance

Todd Brune, Zoning Inspector

Jeff Zemolong

Deborah Morgan, Zoning Secretary

Joe Blaine Ed Corns

Marci McCaulay

Guests Present:

Soup Dornon

Dale Factor

Meeting:

Date:

10/05/2011

Time:

6:00 p.m.

Location:

Thorn Township Building

The regular Thorn Township Zoning Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman Rick McCance by saying the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag. Roll call was taken and all members were present. The minutes of the September 2011 meeting were read by the zoning secretary and after no additions or corrections a motion was made by Ed Corns and seconded by Marci McCaulay to accept the minutes as read. The motion passed by voice vote of all members present.

Review of Proposed Boat Dock and Skill Game Language

Copies of proposed boat dock and skill game language was distributed to the board for final review. A brief discussion was held and it was then decided that both proposed additions to the zoning regulations are ready for the scheduled public hearing in November.

Open Items for Discussion

Zoning Inspector Brune reported that at the recent Trustee's meeting it was voted by the Trustees for Ed Corns to take a regular seat on the zoning board, replacing Jerry Nethers. Inspector Brune reported on the following permits: New build and garage on Rustic Lane, rebuild on Twp. Rd. 403, new house on Canoe Lane, new house on Lonesome Rd., new build on Twp. Rd. 87, and a garage on Shadynook Lane.

Discussion was held on Chairman McCance's proposed letter to the Beacon concerning the boat dock regulations. Mr. McCance wanted to know their opinion on placing it in the paper. After a brief discussion it was decided that all was o.k. with placing it in the Beacon.

After no further business the meeting was adjourned by Chairman McCance at 6:30 p.m.

Rick McCance, Chairman

Deborah Morgan, Secretary